
 

Creatures at the Preserve  

 

The Lake District has partnered with the WDNR in 

their Snapshot Wisconsin program  which sets up 

trail cameras to monitor wildlife.  This volunteer 

program provides us a  way to see the types of 

wildlife in our preserve and also gives DNR wild-

life biologists data for their monitoring and as-

sessments.  As  we better understand the critters 

who use this area, management actions could 

be modified to increase more biodiversity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our first week, we had over 340 images taken 

of deer, raccoon, possum, squirrel and even a 

domestic cat.    
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       ince serving on the Lake Ripley Management Board 

since June 2014, I started to think about what would happen 

if John Molinaro decided to retire.   I thought to myself, we 

all need to learn as much as we can so if that day ever 

comes we can continue to move the Lake District forward.    

 

Over the past 3 years I feel that Iõve been part of something 

very special.  I soon found out our Lake District is known statewide and through-

out the country for several best practices, management studies and have re-

ceived several grants to support the hard work that has been done.  I also found 

out that the Lake District residents greatly support our efforts.  One recent exam-

ple is when we informed our residents and partners that we have an opportunely 

to buy land from the DNR.  The district, generous residents and sponsors respond-

ed with more than enough donations to buy the 40 acres.  We recently just 

closed on the land adding these wetlands to the Lake District Preserve.   

 

At the 2016 Annual meeting John announced his retirement.  His last meeting was 

in August of this year. At the end of the 2017 Annual meeting the Lake Ripley 

Management Board elected me to serve as Chairman.  We have a Board that is 

dedicated to the Lake District which makes learning from them very exciting.   

 

As we go through change, I think of what we can do to improve.   Iõve always felt 

if weõre not improving then weõre not progressing forward with our mission.  Our 

Lake Manager, Lisa Griffin, will be leaving at the end of the year.  I would like to 

thank her for her outstanding work and endless drive to complete projects and 

her superior people skills.  She has taken us to a new level and has helped me 

greatly these last few months.  I wish her great success in her new career and 

thank her for helping with the transition as we search for her replacement.   

 

As the saying goes change is good but sometimes very uncomfortable.  I feel 

very fortunate to lead us through these changing times and as I said back in 2014 

when I joined the board, òI plan on always helping out in the community and the 

Lake District as I feel Lake Ripley is one of the most important resources in the ar-

ea.ó  

                          Thank you and Happy Holidays,  

 

       Jimmy DeGidio, Chair                     
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